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 Local officers and partner agencies will continue to work to address 

ongoing neighbour issues in the Jenham Drive area of Sileby. 

 Patrols of Sileby Memorial Park following an increase of anti-social 

behaviour by a small number of people using these facilities. 

 To increase the number of people signed up Neighbourhood Link and 

local watch schemes displaying the Charnwood Watch street signs. To 

help build partnerships and reduce crime. 

 Providing a visible presence across the whole beat area to provide 

confidence and reassurance to our communties.                     
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An Injunction was obtained in relation to an occupant on Jenham Drive regarding behaviour which involved a 

lot of partnership working. Several untaxed and unlicensed vehicles have been recovered across the beat by Pc 

St Davis. 

As ever we work with Charnwood borough council, housing providers and other agencies helping resolve 

neighbour issues. We have a number of ongoing cases of this nature and conduct a lot of unseen work but this 

work is vital as it helps vulnerable people and in some cases we can mediate or offer words of advice to deal 

with it quickly. 

We continue to work with a small group of youths that are causing issues and we maintain strong working 

relationships with youth services and other agencies to manage their behaviour. 

The general area of Charnwood has seen a reduction in all types of crime and I would like to think that 

everyone has played a part in that. Local council, parish councillors, Charnwood Watch schemes, business and 

some targeted and smart patrols by the team have undoubtedly contributed to this. There has been no spikes 

of crime in any area reported so I am pleased to say we do not have any current threat area. 

 

 

I have just taken over as the beat sergeant for Charnwood North and am keen to be a visible and approachable 

member of the established beat team you have. I look forward to meeting with you over the next few weeks 

and months and to help keep the area a safe place to live, work and visit. 

As the COVID restrictions ease, please ensure to keep your properties and vehicles secure. We don’t want to 

give any opportunist thieves an easy option. 

Continue to stay safe, give us a follow on twitter so you can see our posts of us out across the beat. Please get 

in touch should you wish to set up a local Charnwood Watch scheme as I am keen to see this develop across 

Charnwood North. 

Sgt Chris Wharton 
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